
✞ Pastor’s Letter ✞ 

 

Dear Ones in the Family of God 
 
Some of you said to me that I would not want to come back to Brentwood once I held my first 
grandson in my arms. You were right. It would be impossible for me to go back to my life before 
Lincoln. He is like a little angel, so innocent, so perfect. Even though he is the smallest human being, 
his presence is big and so confident. My life has now changed. I am now a grandma, “Harmony” in 
Korean. I am so happily accepting this new privilege and responsibility as an unconditional 
supporter, an unwavering cheerleader and a fervent forever fan. 
 

 
 
I hope and pray that all of you may expand your circle of friends and loved ones in the new year. 
Let’s continue to love our God, our neighbors and even our enemies so our circle of love can grow 
more and more! 
 
Happy New Year from San Diego! 
 
“Rejoice always, pray without ceasing, and give thanks in all circumstances; for this is the will of 
God in Christ Jesus for you!” (1 Thessalonians 5:16-18) 
 

 
Your Pastor, Hyesung Lee 
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